

Chartered 10th April 1960

# Changeover Bulletin 27 June 2023







#### ROTARY CLUB OF MILTON-ULLADULLA Inc. District 9705

P.O. Box 151 Ulladulla 2539 NSW Australia Club Emails: President: bfjones5@gmail.com

Secretary: pbrown@shoal.net.au Club: rcmu@bigpond.com, rotaryclubmiltonulladulla@gmail.com

Bulletin Editor: drissa@bigpond.com

Club Website: www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au Club Facebook: www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla

RI President: Jennifer Jones – Ontario Canada
District Governor: Geraldine Rurenga – E-Club Brindabella
Adam de Totth, RC of Tuggeranong

#### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS:**

President: Bernard Jones
Vice-President: John Hozack
President Elect: Bernard Jones
Immediate Past President: Tony Fondacaro
Secretary: Phil Brown

Assistant Secretary:

Treasurer: John Goggins
Assistant Treasurer: Ed Zonneveldt
Club Service: Tony Fondacaro
Vocational Service: Yvonne Young
Community Service: Geoff Johns
International Service: Tim Trescowthick
Youth Service: Avril Prvor

#### **VOCATIONAL SERVICE:**

Director: Yvonne Young
Assistant:
Committee: Craig Cameron,
Peter Culham,
Alan Foreman, Bill Harris, Jo Jones, Bev Nicholas,
Rob Powell. Ed Zonneveldt

#### COMMUNITY SERVICE:

Director: Geoff Johns
Assistant: Simon Brown
Committee Gareth Davies,
Jeff Franklin, John Hozack,
Brian Morrison,
Craig Saunders, Dale Wilford

#### INTERNATIONAL SERVICE

Director: Tim Trescowthick
Assistant: Dom Fondacaro
Committee: Robin Cantrill,
Clive Cross, Wayne Fry,
Rhondda Purtell, Glenn Rowen, Issa Shalhoub, Ted Wild

#### YOUTH SERVICE:

Director: Avril Pryor
Assistant: Louise Garrett
Committee: Michael Mastronardi, Dom Fondacaro,
Tony Fondacaro, Clare Nyholm, Guy Porter

Board meets every first Monday 6:00pm at the Dunn Lewis Centre

#### BLESSING OF THE FLEET:

Chairperson: Leonie Smith
Phil Brown, Beck Cameron, Louise Garrett, John Goggins

PRINCESS BALL Chairperson: Beck Cameron
Committee: Louise Garrett, Bev Nicholas, Leonie Smith,
Avril Prvor

FINANCE AND GRANTS: John Goggins, Leonie Smith

#### SUPPORTING THE ENVIRONMENT:

Chairman:

Committee: John Hozack, Jo Jones, Michael Mastronardi, Tim Trescowthick, Dale Wilford

SWAP MEET:

Chairman: John Payne
Phil Brown, Rob Powell, Tim Trescowthick, Dale Wilford

#### **CLUB SERVICE COMMITTEES:**

Director: Tony Fondacaro

Almoner: Bill Harris Attendance: Louise Garrett Banners. Street Poles: Phil Brown, Simon Brown, Jeff Franklin Bulletin Editor: Issa Shalhoub Child Protection Officer: Yvonne Young Driver Education: Beck Cameron, Michael Mastronardi Entertainment: Craig Saunders Foundation: Brian Morrison Historian. Club Records: Brian Morrison, Issa Shalhoub Jumping Castle and Stage: Phil Brown, Ian Tibbles WH&S: John Goggins, Dale Wilford Printing and Publishing: Issa Shalhoub Publicity: Leonie Smith. Guv Porter Probus: Clive Cross Programme: Jo Jones Phil Brown Property: RDU and Rotary Information: Sergeants-at-Arms: Ed Zonneveldt Webmaster and Facebook: Issa Shalhoub. Leonie Smith

CATERING AND BBQ COMMITTEE: Geoff Jones, Bev Nicholas, Yvonne Young

#### **MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE:**

Chairman: Phil Brown

Classification:

Nomination Committee: Tony Fondacaro, Wayne Fry, John Hozack

## Welcome

# The President, President elect and members invite you to join us in celebrating our 63rd Changeover night, Tuesday 27 June 2023 at the Dunn Lewis Centre.

To all our guests, friends, visiting Rotarians and their partners, we welcome you and trust that you will enjoy the fellowship of this important occasion in our Rotary year.

## **President's Report**

I would like to begin by thanking my Director Team for their support and efforts over the past year.

And thanks upfront to Gayle, Karlee and the whole Dunn Lewis Team for looking after us all year with great hospitality and interesting meals. It must be hard to mix it up but they consistently find a way.

The year began with me in the position of President Elect, looking forward to 12 months of learning and preparing to take on the responsibilities of President of our Club.

This was all abruptly turned on its head in early October 2022 when our President Rebecca Cameron resigned from the Presidency and from Rotary.

This was quickly followed by a number of other resignations and the Club was left without a leader and with a very uncertain future.

At this time, I was not certain of my role in the club, when I received a call and agreed to meet with Past Presidents Phil Brown OAM and John Hozack. Over a couple of cold beers, we discussed the future of the club and they encouraged me to step into the President's role nine months early. With some trepidation, I agreed, and with the support of John, Phil and others set about ensuring the ongoing success of our 62-year-old club.

Happily, at that time all existing Directors agreed to stay on in their roles and work together to achieve this.

Our first Directors' meeting was an ad-hoc affair around my backyard Bar-be-que table. A special thanks to District Area Governor Adam de Totth for coming along and for his support at this time.

I see my first couple of months in the role as being a bit scratchy, but with the support of the Board and remaining members, things settled down and the Club set about continuing its great record of service the Community and aspiring to live the Rotary ethos of 'Service Above Self'.

We held a successful film night in December, organised by Tim Trescowthick and his International team, raising around \$1,200 which became \$3,500 through the Rotary Foundation, then doubled by the Bill and Melinda Gates foundation leading to a total donation of \$7,000 to the End Polio Now program. This was not only financially successful but also a great night for Rotary members and friends, and we all know a little more about Richard III after the film.

## **President's Report Cont.**

Our Christmas Party meeting was held on a beautiful December evening out the back of the Dunn Lewis Centre. Thanks to all those who came along for a fun evening of fellowship and thanks to Gayle, Karlee and their team at the Dunn Lewis Centre for their efforts in putting on the night.

March saw the Blessing of the Fleet Ball, again held at the Dunn Lewis Centre. This was a great success. Well done to Chair of the Ball Committee and Friend of Rotary, Rebecca Cameron and her energetic committee who not only put on a fabulous night but did it on a shoestring budget by the canny sourcing of table and room decorations and putting them together with great skill. As a result, additional funds were raised and passed on to help fund the Blessing of the Fleet. Thanks to Leonie, Bev, Louise, Avril, Cherie, Vivienne, Maria, and the Rotarian Volunteers that ran the Bar.

The Blessing of the Fleet itself was an amazing day, with great weather and a great turnout from local and visitors. Bands playing all day on two stages, plenty of great market stalls and a good time had by all. After three years of COVID interruptions and bad weather it was great to see the festival back bigger than ever.

Thanks to Leonie Smith, Chair of the Festival Committee and Friend of Rotary for her amazing efforts to ensure this was the biggest Festival our town had ever seen. And also, to Phil Brown whose work behind the scenes organising Road Closures, Stall allocations and all the necessary regulation and authorisation work that is essential to putting on an event like this.

And to Tony and Maria Lavalle and Jason Apps from the Coop for their support along with all the sponsors.

On the Day, Easter Sunday, the turnout of Rotarians, past and present and their families was fantastic and ensured the day went off smoothly.

In May, we held a fabulous evening with the Turkish Ambassador to Australia, Mr Ufuk Geezer and his wife and family. His Excellency spoke with great passion and pride about his country and gave deep personal insights to the events surrounding the massive (7.8) earthquake of 6th February 2023. He was certainly made a great impression on all guests, which included members from Probus, Apex and the wider community. Thanks to Tim for conceiving of and organising this wonderful event and to Louise Garrett who put together a couple of great hampers and raised money for the Rotary Turkish Earthquake Relief fund.

The club enjoyed a number of Workplace visit meetings, organised by Yvonne and her team. These provide an interesting diversion from our 'usual' meetings and do a lot for our connection to the community. There are detailed in Yvonne's Vocational Report.

Thanks again to all Directors for their efforts which are detailed in their individual reports.

And a special thanks to Jo Jones for her great work in finding and organising interesting and engaging speakers to our meetings.

And to Louise Garrett for her energetic organisation of our meetings, looking after attendance and working with the Dunn Lewis team on numbers, menus and room set up.

And to Issa Shalhoub for his consistently fantastic Bulletins. They are an essential part of our member and community engagement.

## **President's Report Cont.**

Fund raising through running Bars at Dunn Lewis and Bunnings Bar-be-ques have been effective in raising funds and also the Rotary Profile in the Community. Thanks initially to Bev and then to Geoff for their efforts dealing with Bunnings and making the BBQs such a great success.

In March, Ed Zonneveldt and I attended our first Rotary PETS event (President Elect Training) in Merimbula which gave us a great insight into our District (9705) and the dedicated team that run it. We met the new District Governor Andrea Grosvenor and her team, and look forward to working with them over the next year.

Then in late May, I attended my first Rotary International Convention in Melbourne. WOW. This was an amazing event and brought home to me just what a huge, dynamic and effective organisation we are so proud to be a part of. The speakers that spoke so passionately about their particular projects brought home the message of just how much good Rotary does in the world, and has inspired me to bring some of this back to our Club and to energise us all to become more active in Rotary Projects, both locally and globally.

As we move forward into my planned term of Presidency in 2023-24, I am looking forward to a dynamic year of growth through new membership, more engagement from existing members and to spread the word throughout the District about Rotary, what it stands for, and what it does.

Yours in Rotary Bernard Jones, Club President

### **Treasurer's Report**

As the 2022/2023 Financial Year draws to an end I'm pleased to report, as follows.

Our 'operating' account remains comfortably in credit at over \$40,000 (equivalent to the end of 2021/2022). This has ensured that the Club has been (and will continue to be) protected from particular cash flow 'strains' which naturally arise from time-to-time; especially Rotary District and International 'outgoings'.

Our various fundraising activities have not only supported an array of local, domestic and international causes we can be proud to have achieved approximately \$20,000 of 'yet to be allocated' funds in our two 'donations' accounts. Of course, this does not include the circa \$14,000 which remains quarantined for Ulladulla Lighthouse related support.

Our 'contingency' (term deposit) account remains at a little over \$10,000.

This year saw the introduction of a Debit Card which has sadly (and curiously) been underutilised by those at the 'coal face' of fundraising.

I take this opportunity to thank you all for your support during my time as Treasurer and to wish Ed every success in this essential Club role.

John Goggins, 2022-23 club Treasurer



## **International Director's Report 2022-2023**

- In December the International committee hosted a very successful Premiere showing of The Lost King film at the Arcadia Twin Cinema in Ulladulla. A bit over \$1,200 was raised on the night and donated towards Rotary's End Polio Now campaign. This amount was topped up by Rotary International to \$3,500, and with every dollar to be matched with two additional dollars by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation.
- In May we hosted the Turkish Ambassador, Mr Ufuk Gezer and his family at a special dinner meeting at the Dunn Lewis Centre. The Ambassador gave a very wide ranging and interesting speech, and a very enjoyable night was had by the more than 60 people in attendance. \$545 was raised on the night to be donated to the Turkish Earthquake recovery appeal. Hopefully extra funds from the club will be donated to this cause.
- The International committee donated \$4,500 towards the Fijian School solar project.

22 clubs in District 9705 donated \$45,000 towards this wonderful project.

This project has now been finalised and the solar panels are up and running and producing electricity.

Here's what the solar system means for the school:

- students can start computer education.
- the school will spend the money saved on generator fuel to buy the computers. And that benefit lasts for decades. The fuel saving will be between \$4,000 and \$5,000 per year. That will increase over time as fuel prices increase.
- teachers can do their computer work in the daytime rather than waiting for the generator to come on at night.
- no more kerosene lanterns in the teachers' homes. Better health and less risk of fire.
- heaps less carbon dioxide will enter the atmosphere.
- and no more noisy generator in the background when they need power.
- \$1,000 was donated through ShelterBox to the Tonga volcano and tsunami disaster.
- \$200 was donated to the Guatemala Clean Water Project via the Batemans Bay Rotary Club.
- The club hosted a very interesting and inspiring speaker on Operation Cleft. It is hoped that the club will donate money to this very worthwhile cause this year.
- We received communication from 'Eyes for Africa' that funding from our club was no longer needed as they had built up substantial funding. However, 'Eyes for Africa' still wants to maintain our relationship.
- We plan to hold some exciting fundraising events for the coming year.

Tim Trescowthick, 2022-23 International Service Director







































































## **Community Service Director Report**

After inheriting the Community Service Directors role from Ian Tibbles, I have continued to work with Barbara Anderson from Yurana Cancer Kids Holiday Homes.

- Painting outside play areas at Kates House and Ambers House in Ulladulla.
- A large working bee at Kates House which involved the fitting of a new BBQ under the rear pergola and jet washing the front and back pathways to remove moss and grime. Thanks to Wayne Fry, Ian Tibbles and Louise Garrett.
- Repaired a fence, changed tap washers, and erected a driveway barrier for one of their houses after removing some old pot plant barriers. Thanks to Ian Tibbles and Simon Brown.

I am in contact with Martin from Yumaro House regarding some outstanding painting work required and will have a meeting with him soon regarding the work still outstanding.

Avril Pryor, John Hozack and I are currently communicating with Mark Thomson from Milton Public School and he has accepted our \$2,123.00 donation regarding a new water bubbler as a replacement for the Rotary Fountain. Work will begin soon and updates will be followed.

The Money Spinner project has banked a total of \$2,861.65 since 12/01/2022. It makes on average, \$400 every three months and is estimated to make approximately \$1,600 this year.

The Bunnings BBQ is still a monthly staple and as such, needs to have volunteers to fill the roster which sometimes is a difficult job. Since the start of the year, but missing April due to BOTF, it has raised \$3,555.00 profit and is estimated to make around \$7,500 for the year. I purchased three suitable eskies for the Bunnings BBQ which are working out quite well and Tony Fondacaro kindly donated two folding chairs which have been greatly appreciated.

Four Rotarians, Clive Cross, Brian Morrison, John Hozack and myself attended the National Servicemans Memorial Day which boosted the numbers to over thirty guests. This was greatly appreciated by all those who attended. I organised for Rotary to purchase a wreath which I laid on the day at the service.

Ian Tibbles and I assisted in two Landcare BBQs which brought the local land owners hit by the devastating 2019-20 bushfires together to network ways of rebuilding not only their homes and property but their lives as well.

I am in the process of organising a Rotary Car Show for the South Coast. It will involve many members to come together to make it work and could generate much needed funds for Rotary from entry fees and financial help to the businesses from the influx of participants guests. Thanks to Guy Porter, Simon Brown and Tim Trescowthick.

I am currently asking the local businesses for gift vouchers to be raffled off to assist in the funding of local charities and to help raise the awareness of the local business community. Thanks to Craig Saunders and myself.

Geoff Johns, Community Service Director

## Horizon Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball 2023 Report

The much cherished Ulladulla Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball leads into the festival, and is a right of passage for Year 10 girls in the area. Chair Rebecca Cameron and her committee did an amazing job organising a beautiful Ball at the Dunn Lewis Centre, 25 March.

This year's Ulladulla Blessing of the Fleet Festival saw a few changes, such as the morning Easter Mass, the Blessing Ceremony, some Stalls, Rides, Pop Up Bar from 3pm, and Live Music happening on and around the wharf precinct.

It was great to see the return of the Princess Street Parade after a three year hiatus, due to Covid, and it did not disappoint with an impressive array of colourful floats. Princesses from the previous three years were invited to participate in the Parade, and there were several, which was heartening.

It was a great community effort to bring the festival together. The Ulladulla Milton Lions Club participated in, and helped with the crowd control for the parade, Milton Ulladulla Apex did an outstanding job with the beach games, including the ever so popular Greasy Pole and

Tug-O-War (back after a 3 year absence). The Ulladulla Marine Rescue joined in the Parade and escorted Father Michael to each boat in the harbour, to be Blessed for a plentiful catch and a safe return. The local RFS, Police and Fire Brigade all took part in the Parade, along with the local Italian fishing community, led by Father Michael.

Drone footage was captured and edited by BWRM South Coast of the Princess Parade and festival, including the Fireworks from the air! The video shows the massive crowd of approximately 19,000 and the vibrancy of the festival. BWRM South Coast only charged for the small production cost fee, saving the committee thousands of dollars.

The fireworks were spectacular, provided by Mr Boom Boom at a discounted price.

The festival was a huge success and wouldn't have been possible without the small committee and help on the day from Rotarians, community groups, and community members.

Thank you to all Rotarians who went above and beyond on the huge day that it was.

The weather was perfect and it was great that WIN 4 Illawarra filmed the Parade and festival and did a feature story on the news.

The expenses of the festival have grown considerably in recent years, and more sponsorship needs to be secured to sustain this iconic event. This year an inaugural fundraiser was held at the Ulladulla CIvic Centre, Easter Saturday - 'A Taste of the Sea.' The formal event showcased local seafood donated by Tony Lavalle and the Ulladulla Fishermen's Co-op. The cuisine was prepared by Killara Catering & Events. Rotary were permitted to run a bar. There was live music, raffles, lucky door prizes and speeches from the Chef, the Co-op, Prof' Pia Winberg and Phil Harte. The event was well attended, with plans to host this each year, at a different time of year. The lead up time wasn't on our side this year, the idea brought to us late by Phil Harte, who also attended the festival and performed cooking demonstrations from his outfitted bus.

It is a huge undertaking and I am very grateful for the dozens of community minded people who pitch in to make this progressive event such a fun experience for our Princesses, their partners, friends and family helping build floats, dance instructor, volunteer road marshals, judges, emcee's, and the many Rotarians who glued everything together on the day to ensure it was a fantastic experience for all who attended.

Leonie Smith Ulladulla Blessing of the Fleet Festival Chair

## 2022-2023 Youth Report

Firstly, I would like to thank Bernard Jones for giving me the opportunity to serve on his board under his Presidential year and thank Bernard for his excellent support, encouragement and outstanding leadership. Thanks also goes to the Youth Services Committee members and assistant Louise Garrett for all her help during the year.

The year again proved challenging for everybody, with sadly my Rotary mentor (our mate) Keith Bennett's passing. Keith was a wonderful friend and lived the Rotary ideals to the highest level and set a very good example to work hard, have fun enjoying Rotary and be committed to helping others. It was my great honour and privilege to care for Keith in his final year, it was the least I could do for Keith. My time was devoted to Keith for the whole year in being his full-time carer. With Covid 19 still causing some cancellations of Youth events, I am pleased to see long held Rotary Youth projects return.

#### INTERNATIONAL YOUTH EXCHANGE

I have been in contact with the District Chair for International Youth Exchange and will become involved with this program. This program has resumed and I will look at sending a student and also hopefully we can host an exchange student. Ulladulla High School has been notified of our ongoing role with this program.

#### RYI.A

I have notified Ulladulla High School and hopefully we will have young people being introduced to the concepts of effective leadership being the Rotary Youth Leadership Awards. Businesses, TAFE Ulladulla, University Centre have also been informed and will advertise on social media to find suitable young people.

#### NYSF

Unfortunately, there were no suitable candidates for the National Youth Science Forum, however this program returns in full in January 2024 at the Universities and we look forward to hopefully sending a student.

#### **Presentation Day**

The Youth Committee made donations to the local Primary and High Schools for their annual presentation days. Many thanks to Louise Garrett who was able to attend.

#### RYPEN

Preparations are underway with the program in Wagga Wagga from the 13th until the 15th October 2023 and hope to be able to send some students to attend this great program and application forms will be available in July-August 2023.

#### DRIVER EDUCATION

The Driver Education program was also cancelled this year due to Covid 19, however we look forward to returning to this program later this year. Tim Trescowthick has agreed to be the Rotary Club's representative. Many thanks Tim ensuring young adults have excellent driver safety education. Tim is in negotiations with Ulladulla High School and will keep the club informed and the Youth Committee.

## 2022-2023 Youth Report Cont.

#### STORYFEST

The Youth Committee has made a donation to StoryFest for this year. I will continue to encourage our students at our local public schools to participate with creative poetry writing and participating in competitions. Thanks, Louise Garrett, for volunteering your time.

#### DREAM CRICKET

Dream Cricket will be resuming in October 2023 at Milton Public School and I look forward to its return. The Dream Cricket Kit will be presented to Budawang School and this will happen as soon as a staff member is available to attend a Rotary meeting.

#### FOUNTAIN (MILTON PUBLIC SCHOOL)

There are negotiations, by the Rotary Board at present, to put in a Fountain/Bubbler through, to go in at Milton Public School. A quote has been obtained from Finlayson Plumbing.

#### **MUCK UP**

Milton Ulladulla Community Kindness

This program has been started by 2 students at Ulladulla High School and is an excellent opportunity to spread kindness and make our District a safe and kind place to reside. At present I am writing an article which will go in the Rotary Down Under magazine and will be read by Rotarians nationally. The Youth Committee will be involved with 'Doing it for Dolly Day' next year making mental health a priority.

I would like to thank the Youth Committee for their support particularly, Louise Garrett, Dom Fondacaro and Tony Fondacaro who contribute and encourage the Youth in our area and share their ideas and experience. I am very thankful for their service to our Rotary Club over many, many years in particular Dom and Tony and their friendship, knowledge and guidance is greatly appreciated.

I look forward to a more successful year next year and the resuming of the Rotary Youth Programs. I would like to thank Bernard Jones for his enthusiasm and commitment to Rotary and wish him all the best in his Presidential year and feel honoured to serve on his board.

I thank Bernard very much for a successful Rotary year and his achievements speak for themselves.

Avril Pryor, Youth Director, 2022-23

## **Vocational Report for year 2022-23**

With the lifting of COVID-19 restrictions, workplace visits were able to resume. The club started the Workplace visits for 2022-23 with a visit to the Mollymook Surf Club in September, touring the venue and catching up with how the Surf Club members cope during COVID years.

In October, Ambulance Station Manager Matt Potter attending a Rotary dinner to demonstrate the birthing mannequin 'Bertha and baby Tim', on that night all members and guests Genelle Gregory and Mary-Anne Ryan saw the result of monies raised from the sales of Christmas trees. The club is hoping to do a workplace visit to the Ambulance station in the 2023-24 year.

Then in November members attended Ulladulla Marine Rescue to have a tour of the base and boats. Members being able to hop onto the boats, though the water was a little rough. A beautiful night was had by all who attended.

In February PP Ross Wade organised a visit to the Ulladulla Community Resource Centre to explore the services that operate out of the Community Resource Centre, the night also included a visit to the Fossil Rock centre. A fascinating night was had by all who attended.

In March saw members visit to Milton Ulladulla Funeral Service and Crematorium. The visit included a tour of the crematorium and the facilities that are associated with a funeral service. An enjoyable night was had by all.

Final workplace visit was to 477 Fire and Rescue Fire Station in Ulladulla. Members of 477 demonstrated the portable lights which were purchased by our Club during COVID. The demonstration included the setting up of the old lights, which are still stored on the fire truck versus the setting up of the new lights. An interesting night was had by all.

Once again, I would like to thank all members who attended the workplace visits, the organisations for hosting and the speakers for giving up their time to speak to us, the Dunn Lewis Centre for providing the salads for the BBQs. I would like to make a special thank you to Ed Zonneveldt for cooking the BBQs and being the Assistant in Vocational for the 2022-23 year.

To the members I hope you enjoyed the visits and learnt something new from the places we visited.

Yvonne Young, 2022-23 Vocational Service Director The Club meets every Tuesday at the Dunn Lewis Centre, 141 St Vincent Street Ulladulla.

Fellowship 6:00pm - Rotary Toast 6:30pm.

Apologies and Guests to Louise Garrett;

Ph: 0432 091 991 by 12:00 noon on Mondays.

#### **CONVENIENT MAKE-UPS**

BATEMANS BAY	Thursday	6:00pm	Bay Waters Inn
BOMADERRY	Monday	6:00pm	Bomaderry Bowling Club
MORUYA	Wednesday	6:30pm	Moruya Bowling Club
NOWRA	Wednesday	6:00pm	Bomaderry Bowling Club

#### PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF MILTON-ULLADULLA INC.

PHIL BERNER	1960-61	allan irvine	1981-82	WAYNE FRY	2001-02
FRANK BEAN	1961-62	RON STUART	1982-83	CRAIG CAMERON	2002-03
HAROLD KENDALL	1962-63	JACK SCHARKIE	1983-84	ROGER HALLS	2003-04
BERT JACKSON	1963-64	DOUG JAMES	1984-85	TOM LAW	2004-05
JACK MILHAM	1964-65	JOE SAUNDERS	1985-86	KEITH BENNETT	2005-06
HARRY THORNE	1965-66	KEN MATTHEWS	1986-87	GEOFF MUIR	2006-07
JIM THOMSON	1966-67	KEVIN DESREAUX	1987-88	ROB POWELL	2007-08
FRED JAMES	1967-68	JACK SCHARKIE	1988-89	PHIL BROWN	2008-09
ALBERT READHEAD	1968-69	TED. WILD	1989-90	TREVOR SCHOFIELD	2009-10
FRED McCANN	1969-70	GREG PARNHAM	1990-91	PETER CAMPBELL	2010-11
KEN KENDALL	1970-71	ROBIN CANTRILL	1991-92	DALE WILFORD	2011-12
BOB STEUART	1971-72	ROSS WADE	1992-93	MICHAEL MASTRONARDI	2012-13
DON DAVIS	1972-73	ROBERT WYLIE	1993-94	BRIAN MORRISON	2013-14
TED WALKER	1973-74	JOHN HOZACK	1994-95	BOB WHITE	2014-15
CLIVE JOHNSTON	1974-75	JOHN ANDERSON	1995-96	CLIVE CROSS	2015-16
GREIG RINGLAND	1975-76	DOM FONDACARO	1996-97	DICK CROUCH	2016-17
ROBERT HORNE	1976-77	TIM GREGORY	1997-98	PHIL BROWN	2017-18
RON BEESLEY	1977-78	DICK CROUCH	1998-99	CRAIG SAUNDERS	2018-19
BRIAN JOHNSON	1978-79	JOHN PATTERSON	1999-00	STEPHEN HLADIO	2019-20
CLAUDE BROWN	1979-80	ROB HEALEY	2000	LEONIE SMITH	2020-21
BOB SCOTT	1980-81	BERNARD COWLEY	2000-01	TONY FONDACARO	2021-22

#### PAST PRESIDENTS OF OTHER ROTARY CLUBS

DOM FONDACARO	1983-84	Narrandera Club
ROBIN CANTRILL	1984-85	Henty Club
CLIVE CROSS	1984-85	Canberra Fyshwick Charter President
CLIVE CROSS	1999-00	Canberra Fyshwick

# TOAST "Good food,

"Good food, good fellowship, and the privilege to serve".

#### ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR

Australians all, let us rejoice, For we are one and free; We've golden soil and wealth for toil, Our home is girt by sea; Our land abounds in nature's gifts, Of beauty rich and rare; In history's page, let every stage Advance Australia Fair. In joyful strains then let us sing, Advance Australia Fair.

#### THE FOUR WAY TEST

... of the things we think, say and do:
Is it the TRUTH?
Is it FAIR to all concerned?
Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIP?
Will It be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

"ROTARY is an organisation of business and professional persons united worldwide who provide humanitarian service, encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill and peace in the world."

## The Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla Inc. 2022-23

**Partner** 

Rose

Annie

Janey

Jenny

Patricia

Claire

Debra

Evelvn

Svlvia

Stephanie

Rosa

Kerry

Diane

Jane

Warren

Christine

• Denise

Douglas

Christine

Julie

Kim

Sharon

Audrev

Janice

Sarah

Bervl

Margaret

Deborah

Liz

HON	IORARY	MEMBERS
1101		MILMIDLIZ

AMANDA FINDLEY SHELLEY HANCOCK

PETER HUGHES

Catherine FIONA PHILLIPS

#### **MEMBERS**

PHILLIP BROWN

- SIMON BROWN
- CRAIG CAMERON
- ROBIN CANTRILL
- CLIVE CROSS
- PETER CULHAM **GARETH DAVIES**
- DOM FONDACARO
- TONY FONDACARO
- ALAN FOREMAN
- JEFF FRANKLIN
- WAYNE FRY
- LOUISE GARRETT
- JOHN GOGGINS
- **BILL HARRIS**
- JOHN HOZACK
- **GEOFF JOHNS** 
  - **BERNARD JONES** JO JONES
- MICHAFI MASTRONARDI
- **BRIAN MORRISON**
- CLARE NYHOLM JOHN PAYNE
- **GUY PORTER**
- **ROB POWELL**
- **AVRIL PRYOR** RHONDDA PURTELL
  - **GLENN ROWEN**
- CRAIG SAUNDERS
- •••• ISSA SHAI HOUB
- IAN TIBBLES
  - TIM TRESCOWTHICK
  - ROSS WADE
  - · TED WILD
  - DALE WILFORD
  - YVONNE YOUNG
  - **EDWARD ZONNEVELDT**

#### FRIENDS OF ROTARY

**Beck Cameron** 

- George Chittick
- · Sylvia Franklin
- Bev Nicholas
- Joe Puglisi
- Leonie Smith
  - Col Tyquin
- Paul Harris Fellow

#### CLASSIFICATION

Surveying

- Master Builder
- Optometry
- **Education Secondary**
- Swimming Pool & Spa Products
- Travel Agency Painting Services
- Motor Vehicle Sales
- Blind Cleaning
- Home Design (Drafting) Industrial Sales
- Postal Service Management
- Diagnostic Radiography
- Engineering Civil
- Retail Banking
- Law -General Practice
- Aircraft Technician, Retired
- Motel Management
- Real Estate Services Ambulance Services
- Land Surveying Optometry Services
- IT Project Management
- Computer Sales and Service
- Food Retailing Customer Relations
- Management Consultancy
- Property Investment
- Clothing Retail Dentistry
- French Polishina
- Agriculture Services Psychological Services
- **Printing Services**
- Dairy Farming Health Services
- Retail Butchery Services

- - Grant Lvnne
  - Jeff
    - Steve
    - Kay

    - Ali